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Monthly Newsletter

THIS MONTH’S EVENTS

Minister
Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

Phone
808-845-3422

Email
jikoen1938@gmail.com

Cell Phone
808-754-3737

Phone
808-845-7720Lumbini Preschool

Jikoen Hongwanji Buddhist Temple
1731 N. School Street • Honolulu, Hawai‘i 96819

www.jikoenhongwanji.org

Web
www.lumbinipreschool.com

All scheduled Sunday services will be held in-person and via Zoom in the Hondo unless otherwise noted. All other 
in-person activities and events as noted. We will continue to follow all Federal, State and City safety protocols. 
Please keep in mind that service schedules are subject to change without notice. Thank you for your understanding.

For all Zoom services and programs please contact the Jikoen office for access information.

Sat
7/1

• Hatsubon First Bon Memorial Service
Time: 10:00 a.m., RSVP required

Sun
7/2

• Bon Memorial & Shotsuki Memorial Service
Time: 9:00 a.m.

Tue
7/4 • Independence Day Observed (Office and Preschool closed)

Sun
7/9

• Sangha Family Service
Time: 9:00 a.m., Speaker: Ty Wakahiro

Sun
7/16

• NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN — Bon Dance Set-Up

• Virtual Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
Time:  10:30 a.m., On Zoom

Wed
7/19 • NO Living Dharma Session (discontinued as of July)

Sat
7/22 • JIKOEN BON DANCE (full details on page 12)

Sun
7/23 • NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN — Bon Dance Clean-up

Sun, 7/30
thru

Sun, 8/20
• NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN

Fri
8/18 • Statehood Day Observed (Office and Preschool closed)
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•	Accreditation – Lumbini continues to work on the 
accreditation process. Lani Au, employee at UH 
Manoa Children’s Center and volunteer accreditation 
facilitator, has agreed to help Lumbini Preschool.

Jikoen Bylaws
•	 JBOD Bylaws – The Jikoen Board of Directors’ bylaws 

are in the process of being updated.

Highlights from April and May Jikoen Board 
of Directors (JBOD) Meetings

Temple and Minister’s Residence 
•	Temple grounds – Major thanks to the hard-working 

members who maintain and improve our grounds. 
The social hall planter was revitalized and new plants 
are being used for the altar floral arrangements. We 
need more volunteers to help maintain the grounds.

•	 Installations and renovations – The board approved 
the installation of handrails and painting the preschool 
classroom ceiling. The board also approved sealing 
and painting the upper wall on the Likelike elevation, 
but significant damage was discovered when work 
began. The board will obtain bids from contractors 
and approve repairs. The bathroom renovation in the 
minister’s residence has not been completed due to 
shipping delays.

Events
•	Spring Cha Cha Cha, March 18, 2023 – The first Cha 

Cha Cha event, introducing traditional Japanese tea 
ceremony, was presented by Hideko Watanabe Shu 
Wakari. Twenty-five participants and two observers 
attended the event. 

•	 Jikoen Bazaar, April 1, 2023 – The bazaar was a great 
success thanks to generous donations and many 
volunteer workers. Everyone agreed that this was a nice 
way to open Jikoen’s doors to the Kalihi community 
again.

•	850th/800th Jodo Shinshu Joint Celebration and 
17th WBWC in Kyoto, Japan and Jikoen Post Tour 
to Okinawa, May 7 – 13, 2023 - Reverend Nishiyama 
and 13 Jikoen members enjoyed the celebrations, the 
convention, and the Okinawa post tour. 

•	Bon Dance, July 22, 2023 – The bon dance committee 
is working hard to make the first bon dance in four 
years a success. Volunteers are needed for preparing 
food items to sell, product and baked goods donations, 
and numerous tasks. Your support will be greatly 
appreciated.

Lumbini Preschool
•	America Rescue Plan Grant – The final report was 

submitted. Jikoen used the grant for payroll, asbestos 
abatement ceiling project, and the kitchen and boy’s 
and girls’ restroom renovation projects. An additional 
Mental Health and Wellness Support grant was 
provided to our preschool employees.

TEMPLE NEWS

“Namo-amida-butsu!”
Bishop Eric Matsumoto

Aloha Kākou/Aloha to One and All! I really don’t know 
where to begin. There are so many people to thank. As I 
ponder on what to say for this final message, a quote by 
Shinran Shonin from one of his Letters comes to mind. 
“The teachers of Sakyamuni number one hundred and ten; 
this is stated in the Garland Sutra. Namo-amida-butsu.” 

Reflecting on my life and tenure as your Bishop for the 
last 12 years, I realize that something similar can be said. 
It is preposterous, to think that I can compare to the 
Historic Buddha, but my indebtedness to so many others 
is something I cannot deny. I have been the recipient of 
their care, instruction, wisdom, knowledge and insight. 
In short, their generosity, sharing and caring nurtured me. 

I am not enlightened and so cannot see beyond this current 
life, but since I was born the love and unquestioned 
support of my family especially my parents, Glenn 
Tatsuki (deceased) and Ann Aiko Matsumoto, and, 
though long since passed away my paternal and maternal 
grandparents, not forgetting my brother Alan and, today, 
my immediate family of Tamayo and her family in Japan, 
Chika and Caden support me to this today. 

Also, throughout my student years from elementary 
school to graduate school, I have had the good fortune of 
having incredible teachers and instructors who imparted 
not only their knowledge, but showered upon me their 
genuine concern. Every part of my education such as 
my years at the University of Hawaii at Hilo learning 
Japanese Language and Culture from Dr. Tazuko (Ajiro) 
Monane, World History, and being awarded The Crown 
Prince Akihito Scholarship which took me to Japan was 

HILITES FROM HQ NEWS UPDATES
(June, 2023)

(continued on page 3)
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The Jikoen ohana sends its sincere condolences to the families 
of our Dharma friend:

Tracy Mitsuyo Nakamoto (59) of Honolulu, passed away 
on March 20, 2023. He was preceded in death by his 
parents Betsy (Aiko) and Don T. Nakamoto, daughter 
Jonalyn Nakamoto, and brothers Clinton (Joanne) and 
Michael Nakamoto. Survived by brother Don; daughters 
Donalyn and Tracie-lyn Nakamoto; two granddaughters; 
nieces and nephews.

Eric Matsuyoshi Toyama, (64) of Honolulu, passed away 
on April 9, 2023. He is survived by his mother, Diane 
R.(Sueyoshi) Toyama. Preceded in death by his father, 
Stanley Matsuo Toyama.

May happy memories and the O-Nembutsu sustain you in 
your sadness.

an essential part of my life’s journey which was leading up 
to a further broadening of my horizon. 

As I see it, everything was leading up to my encountering 
Buddhism, the Wisdom and Compassion of Enlightenment 
which included my encounter with Rev. Dr. David 
Matsumoto and Bishop Marvin Harada of the Buddhist 
Churches of America who were Ministerial Aspirants 
in Japan back in the 1980’s. Their invitation to me to 
join them in their studies-quest changed the direction of 
my life as did the many outstanding professors I learned 
from such as the late Rev. Takamaro Shigaraki and 
many other remarkable instructors not to mention the 
benevolence of our Spiritual Leaders, but not to overlook 
dedicated fellow-practicers and fellow-travelers like those 
elderly neighborhood ladies who picked up litter along 
the Horikawa Street walkway taken by the speaker for 
Honzan’s Early Morning Service. It took many years and 
not without the support of countless people, some long 
deceased like Former Bishop Yemyo Imamura whose 
writings influenced me deeply, and entities both in Hawaii 
and Japan including local individuals like Former Bishop 
Yoshiaki Fujitani and Rev. Tatsuo Muneto who provided 
me with spiritual guidance and you, the Sangha of Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii who provided me with a 
generous scholarship for 5 years and your continued 
support which culminated with Ordination (Tokudo), 
Full Certification (Kyoshi), being an Overseas Minister 
(Kaikyoshi) for 30+ years and eventually your Bishop. 

Although I am not retiring, again, if it wasn’t for the 
support of so many of you, my life would not be what 
it is. My lifetime refrain is “How can one person be 
so fortunate!” As I see it, I am a mere recipient of the 
guidance, encouragement, kindness, and benevolence 
of others. I have not done anything special. If I have 
accomplished anything and my words are worth anything 
it is only because of the remarkable people in my life. I 
am only a vehicle. I only share what others have shared 
with me.

However, I share the best for last and that is the gratitude 
and appreciation for Shinran Shonin’s compassionate 
activity of sharing Amida Buddha’s immense Wisdom 
and Compassion which is ultimately the working of 
All-Inclusive Wisdom and All-Embracing Compassion 
(Amida Buddha or Namo Amida Butsu) itself, an 
unparalleled Wisdom and Compassion which includes 
everyone and everything with no conditions. It is out of 
gratitude and appreciation for all of the above and more 
(which I have not mentioned due to space limitations) 
that I do what I do. It is responding in gratitude, but 
especially the Buddhas’ benevolence and the wish to share 

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY

the Joy of being forever embraced by Great Compassion. 

I conclude my final Bishop’s Corner by quoting, once 
again, the same Letter by Shinran Shonin. He said, “The 
selected Primal Vow (of Amida Buddha) is the true essence 
of the Pure Land way…The true essence of the Pure Land 
way (the Jodo Shinshu Teaching) is the consummation of 
Mahayana Buddhism...Namo-amida-butsu.” 

Finally, please join me in reciting Namo-amida-butsu, The 
Buddha’s Name Which I Call in Gratitude in response 
to Namo-amida-butsu, The Buddha’s Name That Calls 
Me to Entrust. Namo-amida-butsu, Namo-amida-butsu, 
Namo-amida-butsu/Entrusting in All-Inclusive Wisdom 
and All-Embracing Compassion.

In gassho,
Eric Matsumoto,
Disciple of the Buddha Dharma-Pleasure 
(Horaku)

Reflections on the Joint Celebration in Kyoto

Reflections on the Joint Celebration: 850th Anniversary 
of Shinran Shonin’s Birth and 800th Anniversary of 
the Establishment of the Jodo Shinshu Teaching at the 

(continued on page 4)

(continued from page 2)
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Hongwanji and the 17th World Buddhist Women’s 
Convention (WBWC) in Kyoto, Japan.

On May 10, 2023, Claire and I were privileged to be 
able to attend the Joint 850th/800th Celebration at 
the Hongwanji in Kyoto, Japan. Approximately 165 
ministers and lay participants from Hawaii attended the 
celebration, along with fellow Nembutsu travelers from 
the overseas districts of Canada, Continental USA (BCA) 
and South America. Every person who attended has a 
unique perspective. Here are a few of my thoughts. 

If you were not able to attend the 850th/800th celebration 
but can visit Kyoto in the future, I would highly 
recommend a visit to our mother temple, Hongwanji. 
The temple buildings and Grounds are beautiful. The 
Amidado (Hall of Amida Buddha, completed in 1760) 
and Goeido (Founders Hall, completed in 1636) are 
designated National Treasures of Japan. The altars were 
beautifully arranged for the celebration. It was truly an 
uplifting experience to be present in the temple, chanting 
Shoshin Nembutsu Ge and reciting the Nembutsu with 
hundreds of Sangha members from Hawaii, Canada, 
South America and the Continental USA. 

Our hosts from Japan were cheerful, helpful, and treated 
us with “Aloha” everywhere. They somehow managed the 
difficult task of getting hundreds of people moving in the 
right direction in a reasonable amount of time. We are so 
grateful for their wonderful effort. While being guided 
into the temple for the service, I heard a voice call out to 
me, “Dr. Tamamoto!” It was Rev. Masako Sugimoto from 
the Hongwanji International Center. When I visited the 
Honzan with my family about 10 years ago, HQ arranged 
for a tour of the Honzan. Rev. Sugimoto was our guide. 
When I visited Honzan about 4 years ago with some 
friends, Rev. Sugimoto was our guide again. It was nice to 
see a familiar face. Thank you for sharing your knowledge 
of Buddhism and the Honzan, Rev. Masako Sugimoto!

During our visit to the Honzan, we were able to see the 
Shoin Chambers, the Karamon Gate (also a National 
Treasure) and the Hiunkaku (Flying Cloud) Pavilion. 
Along with the famous Kinkakuji (Golden Pavilion) and 
Ginkakuji (Silver Pavilion), Hiunkaku is listed as one of 
Kyoto’s three famous pavilions. These special areas are not 
usually open to the public. Thank you to our hosts for 
making our visit special in so many ways.

The following two days were spent at the World Buddhist 
Women’s Convention at the Kyoto International 
Conference Center (ICC Kyoto). The ICC Kyoto is a 
beautiful facility which opened in 1966 and still looks 
new. The theme of the convention was “Life of Nembutsu 

enables us to appreciate every encounter.” The two days passed 
quickly with interesting workshops, a commemorative 
concert by singer/songwriter Chihiro, who composed 
and sang poems written by Lady Takeko Kujo, a keynote 
speech by Prof. Shin’en Morita entitled “Embraced in 
the Wish,” entertainment by BWA members from each 
overseas district and a panel presentation by 5 Buddhist 
women representing Japan and the four overseas districts. 
Hawaii was represented by Cindy Alm from Hawaii 
Betsuin BWA. Thank you, Cindy for sharing your family 
journey from Japan to Hawaii, guided by Shin Buddhist 
teachings.

I will always remember how warmly we were received by 
our Japanese hosts at the 850th/800th Joint Celebration 
and the 17th World Buddhist Women’s Convention. 
For the closing program, we were scattered in the main 
hall, mixed in with our hosts from Japan. I was lucky to 
sit with BWA members from Rev. Kazunori Takahashi’s 
home temple in Japan. They were so happy to meet 
me and I was able to share a photo that I had taken of 
Rev. Takahashi and his family just two days prior at the 
850th/800th celebration. They were so happy to hear that 
he and his family are doing well in Hilo Betsuin. In spite 
of the language barrier-using hand signs, broken English/
Japanese and Google Translate, we were able to enjoy 
each other’s company. 

I will also remember meeting Dharma friends from 
years past, such as Rev. Gerald Sakamoto of the BCA, 
Ms. Tabitha Kobata (Rev. Ron Kobata’s daughter, who 
works at the Hongwanji International Center) and Mrs. 
Tomoko Okamoto (wife of Rev. Jay Okamoto). Overall, 
this was a wonderful event and I look forward to the 
18th World Buddhist Women’s Convention in 2027 in 
Honolulu, Hawaii.

In Gassho,
Warren Tamamoto 
President, Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii

Personnel

Blayne Nakasone Sakata, started his onboarding 
program as a new minister at Honpa Hongwanji Mission 
of Hawaii Headquarters on June 1, 2023. 

Reverend Bishop Eric Matsumoto, the 16th Bishop 
of the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, will be 
assigned to Aiea Hongwanji as its Resident Minister, 
effective July 1, 2023. 

Reverend Mariko Nishiyama, currently serving at Aiea 

(continued on page 6)

(continued from page 3)
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!
If you are able to help out, 

please contact the Jikoen office 
at (808) 845-3422 or jikoen.

info@gmail.com
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WHITE WAY RADIO
Mō‘ili‘ili Hongwanji's Weekly 

Dharma Message

 Saturdays at 7:45 am – 8:00 am on 
KZOO AM1210 or Spectrum 888 KZOO 
Radio

 Weekly messages go to
 www.moiliilihongwanji.org

July 2023
• 01 Rev. David Fujimoto
• 08 Mr. Joshua Hernandez Morse 
• 15 Rev. Kojun Hashimoto
• 22 Rev. Jeffrey Soga 
• 29 Dr. Benjamin Bruch

 Japanese-language Dharma 
talks Saturdays on KZOO AM1210 
on Saturdays 7:30 am – 7:45 am; on-
demand dharma talks in Japanese

 Dharma talks in Japanese are 
produced by Hawai‘i Betsuin and are 
archived on their website

 Your donation to Mō‘ili‘ili Hongwanji 
will be greatly appreciated to 
help support the White Way Radio 
broadcasts.

Mō

Hongwanji Mission as its Resident Minister and Pearl 
City Hongwanji Mission as its Oversee Minister, will be 
assigned to Pearl City Hongwanji Mission as its Resident 
Minister, eff ective July 1, 2023.

Reverend Bert Sumikawa, a retired minister, will be 
assigned to Moiliili Hongwanji Mission as a Retired 
Kaikyoshi Minister (Part-Time) as of July 1, 2023, until 
the new Resident Minister is assigned. Rev. Sumikawa 
will continue to guide the Kailua Hongwanji Mission 
(Windward Buddhist Temple), where Rev. Barbara 
Brennan serves as a Kaikyoshi-ho under the mentorship 
of Rev. Sumikawa.

New Bishop Rev. Toshiyuki Umitani 

Reverend Toshiyuki Umitani, the resident minister of 

Moiliili Hongwanji Mission, was confi rmed as the 17th 
Bishop of the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii at the 
111th Legislative Assembly. Reverend Umitani offi  cially 
takes Offi  ce as of July 1, 2023. 

Th e operation of the Buddhist Study Center will be 
overseen by the Offi  ce of the Bishop. Incoming Bishop 
Rev. Toshiyuki Umitani will serve as its Interim Director 
as of July 1, 2023.

Mahalo Luncheon for Out Going Bishop 
Eric T. Matsumoto

• Date: Saturday, July 8, 2023
• Time: Registration – 10:30am

Lunch – 11:30am
• Place: Ala Moana Hotel, Hibiscus Ballroom
• Cost: $70/person by check

$75/person by credit card
• Attire: Aloha
• RSVP due by June 28, 2023

Seats are still available. Let’s get together to honor 
and extend our deep appreciation for Bishop Eric T. 
Matsumoto for his 12 years of leadership as Bishop of the 
Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii.

Investiture Ceremony & Welcome Luncheon 
for Th e 17th Bishop, Rev. Toshiyuki Umitani

Reverend Toshiyuki Umitani was confi rmed as the 17th 
Bishop of the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii at 
the 111th Legislative Assembly (Giseikai) on February 
11, 2023.

Please join Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii in 
celebrating this occasion by joining us at his Investiture 
Ceremony followed by the Welcome Luncheon.

• Date: Saturday, August 5, 2023

Investiture Ceremony
• Location: Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin

1727 Pali Highway, Honolulu
• Time: 8:00am
• RSVP: not needed–please attend to show your support
• More details are forthcoming.

Welcome Luncheon

(continued on page 7)

(continued from page 4)
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• Theme: 	Ko Ko Sho Gon (“Adorned with the Fragrance 
of Light”)

• Location: Sheraton Waikiki, Kauai/Maui Ballrooms
• Time: Registration – 10:30am

Luncheon – 11:30am 
• Cost:  $90/person by check

 $95/person by credit card
• Attire: Aloha
• RSVP by Tuesday, July 25, 2023

Please submit the payment and name(s) of the 
attendee(s) to Headquarters (attention Dianne Sumida, 
Administrative Assistant) by July 25, 2023. (Please see the 
attached form for more details.)

Temples & Organizations – if you will be submitting a 
consolidated list, please submit one (1) check/payment.

60th Lay Association Convention

• Theme: SHARING JOY TOGETHER!
• When: September 15 & 16, 2023
• Where: 	Kona Hongwanji Mission (81-6630 Mamalahoa 

Hwy. Kealakekua, HI 96750), as well as virtually 
via Zoom

• Cost: Regular Registration Fee (by 7/17): $75.00
Regular Zoom Registration Fee (by 7/17): $40.00 
Late Registration (after 7/17): $85.00
Late Zoom Registration (after 7/17): $50.00

• Registration Deadline: July 17, 2023

You are cordially invited to the 2023 Hawaii State 
Federation of Honpa Hongwanji Lay Association Annual 
Convention. Please see the attached documents for more 
information.

Video Recording of LGBTQIA+ 101 
Educational Session

The LGBTQIA+ 101 Educational Session sponsored by 
Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, its Commission 
on Buddhist Education and its Committee on Social 
Concerns was held on April 22, 2023, at Buddhist Study 
Center and via online.

Video Recording is available to watch at HHMH YouTube 
channel: https://youtu.be/TIA4ApHvGIw

Ka Leo Kāhea: Call for Photos Celebrating 
Obon in 2023

Will you celebrate obon this year? Ka Leo Kāhea, the 
statewide newsletter of the Honpa Hongwanji Mission 
of Hawaii, would like photos of your temple’s obon 
odori for our September issue. Here are some submission 
guidelines.

The deadline for the September issue is July 15, but we 
will accept obon photos throughout August. We will do 
our best to cover as many temples as we can. 

Submit up to three photos from your event. Please send 
each image as a separate JPEG or TIFF file. Each image 
should be at least 2MB in size. Image files should be from 
the original phone or camera (not from a text message). 

For the photo caption, include the photographer’s name 
and a sentence or two identifying your temple and any 
interesting point(s) you would like to make. Photo 
captions may be typed into your email or sent in a 
separate Microsoft Word document. Please send captions 
and photos separately. Do not embed images in Word 
documents or send PDF files.

Submit your email with attachments to: newsletter@
honpahi.org. Please include “Obon” and your temple’s 
name in the subject line.

Feel free to email us at newsletter@honpahi.org if you 
have any questions. We look forward to receiving your 
wonderful obon photos!

Committee on Social Concerns Update – 
Emergency Preparedness

Hurricane season in Hawaii began on June 1st and 
will run till November 30th. It’s important to have an 
emergency plan and kits ready to keep your family safe. 
Useful information on how to prepare for emergencies 
can be found on the following websites:

Hawaii Emergency Management Agency
http://dod.hawaii.gov/hiema/ 

Hawaiian Electric Emergency Preparedness Handbook
https://www.hawaiianelectric.com/safety-and-outages/

storm-center/emergency-preparedness-handbook

City and County of Honolulu Department of 
Emergency Management

https://www.honolulu.gov/dem

(continued on page 8)

(continued from page 6)
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County of Hawaii Civil Defense
https://www.hawaiicounty.gov/departments/civil-

defense/emergency-preparedness

Maui County Emergency Management Agency
https://www.mauicounty.gov/70/Emergency-

Management-Agency

Kauai County Emergency Management Agency
https://www.kauai.gov/Government/Departments-

Agencies/Emergency-Management-Agency

49th Annual BSC “Summer Session 2023” 

After a 4-year Zoom-only hiatus, the Buddhist Study 
Center (BSC) was filled with fellow travelers of the 
Dharma once again on June 5-9. The 2023 Summer 
Session was held both in-person in Honolulu and via 
Zoom. Each night, over 30 combined attendees listened, 
learned, and appreciated the insights of Rev. Dr. Takashi 
Miyaji, a minister-scholar from Buddhist Churches of 
America and the Institute for Buddhist Studies.

As a young American-born scholar who received his PhD 
from Ryukoku University (Japan) in 2019, Miyaji-sensei 
brought a fresh perspective to what it means to be a 
Shin Buddhist in the 21st Century. He issued “Shinran’s 
Challenge” to develop a Shin Buddhist identity that re-
affirms our values in today’s high-speed, chaotic world. 
On the 800th anniversary of the Hongwanji tradition, 
American Shin Buddhism shares an enduring legacy of 
Shinran’s teachings that has been kept alive by many 
generations of Shin Buddhist followers.

By reviewing several shorter writings of Shinran, Prof. 
Miyaji focused on major themes of each work to provide 
a sense of the unique Jodo Shinshu identity among the 
many Buddhist, and other religious paths. On the final 
evening, a robust discussion of the Shin Buddhist social 
ethics brought together the previous four nights sessions. 
The development of both a “personal” and “collective” 
voice are separate and connected issues. 

 Shin Buddhism provides each individual the means to 
decide their personal vision, then as a group we may 
explore whether a collective vision is possible. The path to 
a personal vision is through realization of the many layers 
of human self-interest we create and the illuminating 
light of Amida’s Wisdom and Compassion piercing 
those layers. The path to a collective vision is through 
honest dialogue and posing the right questions, without 
necessarily finding complete answers. 

The 50th Annual 2024 BSC Summer Session will feature 
Rev. Kenji Akahoshi. Please mark your calendars for this 
June-July 2024 Golden Anniversary event.

Video recordings of sessions Day 1, 2, 3, 4, and 5 are 
available on the BSC YouTube channel: https://www.
youtube.com/channel/UCUWzJg0lcuY5tdIGef9O9HQ 

2023 Nembutsu Seminar

The Honolulu and Oahu Hongwanji Councils and Office 
of Buddhist Education presents its annual Nembutsu 
Seminar on Saturday, August 12, 2023, from 9:00-
11:30am in-person at the Buddhist Study Center and 
online via Zoom. This year’s seminar is entitled, “Diversity 
& Acceptance in Buddha’s Vow” and will be presented by 
Rev. Ko’e A. Umezu, Assistant Minister at the West Los 
Angeles Buddhist Temple. This presentation follows the 
recent “LGBTQIA+ 101” seminar and will discuss the 
Buddha’s teachings of acceptance of all beings. During 
the seminar, the short video, “A Profound Silence” will 
be shown, which features Jodo Shinshu Buddhist voices 
from the LGBTQ+ community, family, and allies. (Please 
see more details in the flyer.)

2023 Kauai Hongwanji Council 
Nembutsu Seminar 

Kauai Hongwanji Council will host a Zoom Nembutsu 
seminar with Rev. Tatsuo Muneto on Saturday, August 
26, 10:00 am – 11:30 am. The topic is “Manifesting 
Amida’s Compassionate Heart – Legacy of the Nembutsu 
Followers in Hawaii.”

Registration is required. Please go to the link (https://
forms.gle/7tHn5Kw1XhnsJN7DA) and fill out the 
information. When you complete the seminar registration, 
you will receive an automatic confirmation email from 
Google Forms. The registration deadline is August 19. 
The maximum capacity is 100 people, first come, first 
serve. We will email you a Zoom link three days prior 
to the seminar. Registration fee is free, but donations 
are welcome and can be made to “Kauai Hongwanji 
Council.” If you have any questions, please get in touch 
with any of the Kauai temples.

Description:
The goal of the Buddhist Path is to be liberated (saved) 
from suffering and sorrow caused by one’s blind passion. 
And the ultimate goal is to achieve the bliss of Nirvana. In 
Jodo Shinshu, this goal is attained through awakening to 
one’s defiled self and the boundless compassion of Amida 

(continued on page 9)

(continued from page 7)
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Shotsuki Monthly Service is a time to remember our 
loved ones and a time to express gratitude in Gassho. 
This memorial service is usually held on the first Sunday 
of each month at 9:00 a.m., in memory of those whose 
date of death falls in that month. We also recognize the 
efforts of those who have passed and thank them for their 
continuing influence in our lives and for giving us the 
opportunity to share the Buddha-Dharma.
Here are our loved ones who will be remembered in the 
month of August, 2023:

Sunao Afuso ~ August 10, 2014 (86)
Haruo Arakaki ~ August 20, 1996 (78) 
Rachel Tamae Arakaki ~ August 20, 2018 (88)
Ushi Arakaki ~ August 15, 1996 (90) 
Katherine Hideko Asato ~ August 13, 2015 (89) 
Tetsu Asato ~ August 1, 1988 (14)
Kame Azama ~ August 9, 1996 (93)
Shizuko Azama ~ August 2, 1995 (84) 
Emiko Demon ~ August 26, 1997(64)
Masajiro Macky Gima ~ August 15, 2013 (90)
Maka Goya ~ August 14, 1999 (98)
Tsuruyo Hashiba ~ August 17, 1995 (86) 
Cynthia Chiyoko Higa ~ August14, 1996 (69)
James Seishun Higa ~ August 14, 2014 (84)
Kana Higa ~ August 25, 1988 (91)
Seian Hokama ~ August 16, 2009 (95)
Teruko Higa ~ August 1, 2014 (93) 
Tom Takeyoshi Higa ~ August 18, 2005 (77)
Seiju Ifuku ~ August 18, 2004 (89)
Ushi Ige ~ August 22, 1989 (97)
Benjamin Shinichi Iha ~ August 7, 1997 (82)

Taru Irei ~ August 29, 1971 (92) 
Nancy Yoshiko Kamemoto ~ August 2, 2003 (71)
David Yoshiaki Kaneshiro~August 31, 2021 (73)
Ethel Chieko Kaneshiro ~ August 30, 1998 (66)
Takeo Kohatsu ~ August 13, 1997 (88)
Kenneth Kosho Kaneshiro ~ August 12, 1995 (57) 
Roy Yasuo Kaneshiro ~ August 21, 2016 (96) 
Tsuneo Kaneshiro ~ August 31, 2002 (80)
Nobuyuki Kawabata ~ August 18, 2007 (88)
Kenko Kina ~ August 8, 2015 (90)
Kame Kinjo ~ August 7, 1988 (88)
Satoru Kudaishi ~ August 1, 1999 (77) 
Toshiharu James Kuniyuki ~ August 20, 2000 (83)
Masaru Miyataki ~ August 7, 2008 (84)
Hideki Muranaka ~ August 5, 2008 (88)
Joe Nakamatsu ~ August 20, 2014 (93)
Thelma C. Nakamasu ~ August 9, 2002 (88)
Jonalyn Mieko Nakamoto ~ August 25, 2002 (21)
Jason Yukio Oka ~ August 20, 2014 (43)
Violet T. Oka ~ August 25, 2002 (75)
Nancy O. Okuma ~ August 16, 2014 (98)
Clara Sueko Oshiro ~ August 9, 2009 (88)
Kama Oshiro ~ August 25, 1989 (86)
Kamaji Oshiro ~ August 11, 1989 (98)
Roy Katsuaki Oshiro ~ August 22, 2007 (64)
Hiroko Sakihara ~ August 4, 2012 (94)
Tsuruko Senaga ~ August 7, 2014 (86)
Shintaro Shimabuku ~ August 9, 2009 (86)
Gilbert Shinkichi Shimabukuro ~ August6, 2009 (92)
Kamata Shimabukuro ~ August 1, 1971 (82) 
Eizun Shimamoto ~ August 25, 2008 (101)

SHOTSUKI JOYOUS MONTHLY MEMORIAL SERVICE

(continued on page 10)

Buddha simultaneously. Are you walking this Nembutsu 
path here and now with your Dharma friends?

In the 135 years of the history of Hongwanji in our 
Hawaii-nei, there were a number of Nembutsu followers 
who attained the joy of walking the path of freedom. 
They went through the search for spiritual awakening 
and left a number of poems describing how they attained 
Entrusting Heart (shinjin).

They became humble and cheerful people who shared the 
Nembutsu path with others.

Through the 2023 Kauai Nembutsu Seminar, Rev. 
Muneto will share the legacy of Nembutsu followers he 
met during his ministry on the Big Island and Kauai.

Award for Japanese Language School Students 

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii Japanese Language 
School committee honored the following students who 
received the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii Bishop’s 
Award at their Graduation of Award days in May 2023.

Fort Gakuen 8th grader: 
Zachary Shigeto Tanouye

Hilo Hongwanji Gakuen 6th grader:
Riann Kazue Shiro

Hongwanji Mission School 8th grader:
Maslyn Chiemi Kaneshiro-Takeuchi

Wailuku Hongwanji Gakuen 6th grader: 
Kazumasa Amby

(continued from page 8)
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Marshall Jitsuo Shimamoto ~ August 9, 2009 (63)
Haruko Shinsato ~ August 27, 2012 (96)
Nora Osue Tamanaha ~ August 18, 2021 (93)
George Shoichi Takara ~ August 20, 2009 (90)
Mineko Tamashiro ~ August 4, 2014 (88)
Harold Jinko Tamaye ~ August 17, 2012 (91)
Florence Tamayose ~ August 6, 2013 (88)
Nancy Hatsumi Toguchi ~ August 24, 2012 (90)
Seisaburo Tokuda ~ August 10, 2009 (84)
Haruko Uehara ~ August 10, 2009 (93)
Ume Sakumoto ~ August 21, 1997 (92)
Setsuko Wakukawa ~ August 6, 2019 (90)

Doris Sachiye Wauke ~ August 9, 2016 (85)
Jacob Shigeo Wauke ~ August 30, 2016 (88)
Yukiko Yahiku ~ August 28, 2017 (96)
Koei Yamashiro ~ August 20, 1988 (83)
Shizuko Yamashiro ~ August 28, 2018 (98)
Richard Seichi Yogi ~ August 22, 2012 (70)
Aran Taro Yoza ~ August 5, 2012 (96)

Namu Amida Butsu
If you would like to honor your loved one, please call 
the offi  ce at 808-845-3422 or email  jikoen.info@gmail.
com with your name and contact information and we will 
get back to you.

(continued from page 9)

IHO Kristen & Travis Ishii’s 
Marriage

Off ertory 
05/21/2023 Service ......$148.00
Gotan-E Service

05/28/2023 Service ......$201.00
06/05/2023 Service ......$178.00

有難うございます

Thank you for your 
generous support!

General Operations ($1 - $99)
----------
----------

General Operations ($100 - 
$499)
----------
----------
----------
----------

Gotan-E Service ($1 - $99)
----------
----------
----------
----------
----------
----------

Gotan-E Service ($100 - $299)
----------

Miscellaneous ($1 - $99)
----------
Obon

Miscellaneous ($100 - $299)
----------
IMO Katsumi Shinsato Sensei

----------
IMO Steve Sadaaki Higa

----------
IMO Yoshio Kawabata 
(Shotsuki)

----------
IMO Sadako Shimabukuro 
(Shotsuki)

----------
IMO Uta Shimabukuro 
(Shotsuki)

----------
Lumbini Preschool

Miscellaneous ($300 - $499)
----------
Lumbini Preschool

Hui O‘Laulima
Th ank you

Miscellaneous ($1,000 - 
$1,099)
----------
----------
IMO Matsuko Matsumoto

----------

DONATIONS FROM MAY 13, 2023 THRU JUNE 5, 2023

Jikoen has once again been accepted in Give Aloha, Foodland’s 
Annual Community Matching Gifts Program.

Foodland and Western Union will match a portion up to $249 
for each Maika‘i member. Please ask your friends and family 
to choose Jikoen as their selected organization and to consider 

making a donation in the month of September. Jikoen will earn additional earnings if you do!  
In 2022, we earned an extra 25% through your generous donations with the Matching Gifts 
Program.

Organization Name:  Jikoen Hongwanji Mission / Organization Code:  78918

If you’re not a Maika‘i member, please consider becoming a member. It’s free and you will 
be helping Jikoen Hongwanji. Mahalo for your support!
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Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 2023 Obon Schedule

HONOLULU TEMPLES PHONE BON SERVICE BON DANCE

 H���� H�������� H����� B������
1727 Pali Hwy., Honolulu (808) 536-7044 July 2, 10:00 AM June 23–24, 6:00 PM

J����� H�������� M������
1731 N. School St., Honolulu (808) 845-3422 July 2, 9:00 AM July 22, 5:30 PM

M������� H�������� M������
902 University Ave., Honolulu (808) 949-1659 July 9, 9:00 AM July 1, 5:00 PM

W������� B������� T�����
268A Kuulei Rd., Kailua (808) 262-4560 July 2, 9:00 AM July 8, 7:00 PM

OTHER OAHU TEMPLES PHONE BON SERVICE BON DANCE

A��� H�������� M������
99-186 Puakala St., Aiea (808) 487-2626 July 22, 6:00 PM July 22, 7:00 PM

E�� H�������� M������
91-1133 Renton Rd., Ewa (808) 681-5222 June 25, 11:00 AM No Bon Dance

M������� H�������� M������
95-257 Kaloapau St., Mililani (808) 625-0925 No Public Bon Service August 18–19, 7:00 PM

P���� C��� H�������� M������
858 2nd St., Pearl City (808) 455-1680 No Service August 12, 7:00 PM

W������ H�������� M������
1067 California Ave., Wahiawa (808) 622-4320 June 17, 6:00 PM June 23–24, 7:00 PM

W������ H�������� M������
67-313 Kealohanui St., Waialua (808) 637-4395 TBD TBD

W������ H�������� M������
85-762 Old Government Rd., Waianae (808) 677-4221 July 9, 10:30 AM July 15, 7:00 PM

W������ H�������� M������
94-821 Kuhaulua St., Waipahu (808) 677-4221 July 8, 6:00 PM July 8, 7:00 PM

*This schedule was voluntarily compiled by Honpa Hongwanji HQ. Please contact the local temple offi  ce to confi rm the schedule and 
for more informati on and details.

Bon Dance 
Practices

Dates and times may be subject 
to change. Confi rm by email 
to: youngokihi@gmail.com or visit: 
www.youngokinawans.org

July 7 - NO PRACTICE
July 14
July 21 - NO PRACTICE
July 28

August and September 
practices TBD

Friday Evenings / 7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. / Jikoen Social Hall:
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Program (subject to change):
5:10 pm Welcome & Aspiration
5:15 pm Opening: Paranku Clubs of Hawaii & Hawaii 

Okinawa Creative Arts (HOCA)
5:35 pm Young Okinawans of Hawaii (YOH) & Ukwanshin 

Kabudan
6:10 pm Ko’olau Sakura Odori Kai
6:45 pm Nidaime Teishin Kai
7:20 pm HOCA Shishi Mai (lion dance) performance
7:35 pm YOH and Ukwanshin Kabudan
8:05 pm Ko’olau Sakura Odori Kai
8:35 pm Moment of Silence
8:45 pm Nidaime Teishin Kai
9:15 pm Kachaashi Contest & Closing Kachaashi

Jikoen Bon Dance 2023
One Night Only! July 22 (Sat) 5:00 p.m.* to 9:30 p.m.

• Concessions and sales booths will be open 
from 4:30 p.m.* on Saturday

• Free parking available at Kapalama Elementary 
School from 3:00 p.m.

• Please come early! The parking lot is normally 
full by 6:00 p.m.

• Gates will close by 10:30 p.m.

• Food booths located in the social hall and 
lower parking lot 

• Fish pond game and t-shirts will be sold in the 
social hall

• Shave Ice sold outside

• The temple hondo and columbarium (nokotsu-
do) will be open

*times have been adjusted since the last posting


